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The County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on October 16, 2018 to review 

and consider CR-77-2018, a resolution which will approve a Payment In Lieu of Taxes (PILOT) 

to support the redevelopment of a site in the Gateway Redevelopment District. The PILOT will 

support the redevelopment of the site as a mixed-use project consisting of 70,000 square feet of 

restaurant/retail space, 393 multi-family units and structured parking. This project is located on 

Baltimore Avenue, Hartwick Drive and Guilford Drive in College Park. The City of College Park 

will also be considering the approval of an ordinance allowing for a Revitalization Tax Credit 

under similar terms to the PILOT being approved by this resolution. 

Attached to the Resolution is the PILOT agreement, the Property Description, and the Minority 

Enterprise Plan. 

CR-77-2018 will allow an important mixed-use project in College Park to proceed. Without the 

combined County and City support, the project is not financially feasible. 

David Iannucci, Assistant DCAO, Economic Development, provided the Committee an overview 

of CR-77-2018. The meeting was also attended by representatives from the University of 

Maryland and the Bozzuto Company. The total project cost is $151 million.  It was pointed out 

that the project will generate approximately $9.4 million in net new taxes over the 15-year life of 

the PILOT. 

After a robust discussion, the County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, voted CR-

77-2018 out favorably, 8-0. 

 


